
SAINT FRANCIS 
OF ASSISI 

WAKEFIELD 

Father Henry J. Bodah -------------------------------------- Pastor  
Father Nicholas P. Smith ----------------------- Pastor Emeritus  
Rev. Deacon John Dowd---------------------- Deacon Assistant 
Jacki Hunt ------------------------------------------Parish Secretary  

Masses 
Saint Francis Church 
Monday, Tuesday, Thursday & Friday --------------------- 7:00 am 
Saturday ---------------------------------------------------------- 4:30 pm 
Sunday ------------------------------------------ 9:00 am and 11:00 am 

Saint Romuald Chapel / Winter Schedule  
Sunday ----------------------------------------------------------- 10:00 am 

Sacraments
Sacrament of Reconciliation 
Saturday at 3:30 - 4:00 pm in Saint Francis Church or by 
appointment.    

Sacrament of Baptism 
First Sunday of each month.      

Sacrament of Matrimony 
Please call the rectory at least one year in advance to speak 
with Father Bodah. Due to the reducƟon in priests we can no 
longer accommodate Sunday weddings.  

Sacrament of the Sick 
Please call the rectory.  

Office Hours: Monday - Thursday, 9:00 am - 4:00 pm Friday From 9:00 am—12:30 pm 

Catholic Social Services of RI/Washington 
County & St. Gabriel’s Call. 
Washington County Office / Contact:  -------- Melanie Monteiro 
 ------------------------------------------------------------- 401-783-3149 
Tuesday and Thursday ------------------------- 9:00 am to 2:00 pm 

St. Vincent de Paul Society / Wakefield  
401-871-8936

SAINT 
ROMUALD 

MATUNUCK 

THE PARISH FAMILY OF 

BarbeƩe L. Cullen------------- Director of Religious EducaƟon 

Mary Clarke ------------------------------------ Parish Bookkeeper 
Robert J. Moniz ------------------------------ Cemetery Manager 
Robert J. Kelly --------------------------------------- Parish Sexton 

Parish Staff 

114 High Street 
Wakefield, RI 02879 

--------------- Phone --------------- 
401-783-4411

------------------ Fax ------------------ 
401-783-9667

---------------- Email ---------------- 
sainƞrancis00@aol.com  

----------------- Web ----------------- 
sƞranciswakefield.com 

----- Religious Ed. Office ----- 
401-792-8684

------- Parish Cemetery ------- 
401-782-2711



Sunday, January 17 
10:00am †Dan & Barney Fenaughty 

Requested by Mom & Family 
Sunday, January 24 
10:00am †Mary Marchand 

(Birthday Remembrance) 
Requested by Al & Gerri Marsocci 

Saturday, January 16 
4:30pm †Branden DeLuca 

Requested by Family 
Sunday, January 17  
9:00am†Antonio, Anella & Gloria Luongo 

Requested by José & Venerina DaSilva 
11:00am †Thomas Cronin 

Requested by Ed & Diane Rudegeair 
Monday, January 18 
7:00am †Frank & Roz Hawkins 

Requested by Family 
Tuesday, January 19 
7:00am †Thomas MacLane 

Requested by Kathleen & Jeff Carney 
Thursday, January 21 
7:00am Mass for the People 
Friday, January 22 
7:00am †Beatrice & Alfred Bonin 

Requested by Viola 
Saturday, January 23 
4:30pm †Dr. Domenic Coppolino 

Requested by the Pullano Family 
Sunday, January 24  
9:00am† Charles Moffitt 

Requested by Family 
11:00am †Mary Una Blackjohn 

Requested by Ed & Diane Rudegeair 

THE SECOND SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

WeeklyΎSupportΎΎΎΎΎΎΎΎΎΎΎΎΎΎΎΎΎΎΎΎΎΎΎΎΎΎΎΎΎΎΎΎΎΎΎΎΎΎΎΎΎΎΎΎΎΎΎJanuaryΎ10 
BudgetΎenvelopes usedΎ(77)    -  $3,535.00 
LooseΎDonationsΎ       -  $ΎΎΎ378.00 
OnlineΎGivingΎ(#ΎofΎdonors–78)   -  $3,556.00 
TotalΎBudgetΎ        -Ύ ΎΎ $7,469.00 

 SecondΎCollectionΎ(OngoingΎMaintenance) 
ΎBudgetΎEnvelopesΎusedΎ(50)    -  $Ύ886.00
ΎLooseΎDonationsΎ       -  $Ύ140.00ΎΎΎΎΎΎΎΎΎΎΎΎΎΎΎ
ΎTotalΎ          -Ύ ΎΎ $1,026.00

This week’s second collection is for the Catholic University.  There is 
no second collection next week. 

As always, thank you for your continued generosity. 

This weekend, parishes in your arch/diocese are taking up the Na-
tional Collection for The Catholic University of America in Washing-
ton, D.C. Located in the heart of the nation’s capital, Catholic Univer-
sity offers graduate and undergraduate courses in more than 180 aca-
demic programs. By giving to the National Collection, you will help 
support more than 6,000 students who are seeking a faith-filled edu-
cation at an institution that supports cutting-edge research in multiple 
fields. Your donation will also enable the continuance of The Catholic 
Project. Jumpstarted by philanthropic gifts, The Catholic Project is an 
initiative of the University that aims to help clergy and the lay faithful 
develop a deeper understanding of the lay vocation and principles for 
effective action in the wake of the recent Church crisis. Thank you for 
your generosity.  

St. Romuald Mass Intentions 

 St. Francis Mass Intentions 



AUGUST 17, 2014 JANUARY 17, 2021 

From the Pastor, 

I am writing this on Monday and by the time you read this the new live 
stream system should be up and running. 
Thanks to the generosity of our parishioners, we should be in a good 
position to pay for this advancement in our service to those who are 
unable to come to Mass.  We have received 10 donations for this effort 
ranging from $1,000 to $50 and totaling $4,500.  In addition, we also 
received an unrestricted gift of $3,000 in memory of Colleen Brite from 
someone who attends St. Romuald’s Chapel and who wishes to remain 
anonymous.   
In the last couple of years, the federal government issued new guidelines 
about the radio frequency that can be used for sound systems, so in 2019 
we had to have the church sound system upgraded.  At that time we were 
told that the chapel system would have to be redone sometime in 2020, 
so when the strict shut-down was lifted we went ahead with upgrading 
the chapel system and the tuner for the stand mic that the deacon uses at 
Mass in the church.  Just to upgrade the standing mic cost $1,118.  The 
chapel system was $1,256.   
I’m writing all this for several reasons: 1) to let you know what kinds of 
expenses we occur because of demands beyond our control; 2) to let you 
know that things are pretty much covered by the generosity of these 
above-mentioned 11 donations; 3) to thank these donors for their 
wonderful support of the efforts of our parish to make the Mass audible 
to those in attendance and to provide live-streaming to those who cannot 
be with us in person.  My sincere thanks also to all of you who are able 
and willing to continue your financial support to the work being done 
here. God bless you.  God bless the work! 

Fr. Bodah

 
A Suggestion:  In honor of the year of St. Joseph, you can use the 
St. Joseph figurine from your manger scene as a way of 
remembering him in your home through December 8. 

   RELIGIOUS 
 EDUCATION 
(401) 792-8684

Sunday, January 17th 

No Class for grades 1-6. Martin Lu-
ther King Jr. holiday weekend  

Next Sunday, January 24th 
Virtual Class for Grades 1-6 at 10:00 
Materials needed: Gospel Weeklies for 
the 3rd Sunday in Ordinary Time and 
WCBT handbook 

Wednesday, January 20th 

Confirmation classes are held on the 
first and second Wednesday of the 
month.       

No Class for Confirmation I and II 
today. Our next class is February 3rd. 
Service reflections for Confirmation I 
and II are due no later than Wednes-
day, February 10th. 



Monday, January 18  
Nඈ Aൽඈඋൺඍංඈඇ—Oൿൿංർൾ Cඅඈඌൾൽ/Hඈඅංൽൺඒ 
 
Wednesday, January 20 
7:00pm Men of St. Joseph  
Thursday, January 21 
9-10:30am Staff Meeting—Office closed during this time 
6:00pm Thursday Night Prayer Meeting  
   
The parish office is open 9am to 4pm Monday through 
Thursday and 9am to 12:30 on Friday.   

 
 
 

 
Nൾඐඌ Fඋඈආ Sඍ. Vංඇർൾඇඍ ൽൾ Pൺඎඅ 

 

We appreciate all the donated gift cards from the giving 
tree. We received several food requests before Christmas 
and already have begun to distribute them. They will help 
our neighbors in need during the difficult times ahead.  
 
The Conference has decided to become more involved in 
addressing food insecurity among our neighbors. A recent 
report from Rhode Island Food Bank found that one-in-
four of the State’s households lacks adequate food. We 
worked with the Peace Dale Congregational Church’s 
(PDCC) Dinner Table program for the past six weeks; 
since October, meals requested increased from 70 to 170. 
Beginning on Friday, January 8, 2021, our Conference will 
provide a second weekly Friday dinner meal to the PDCC 
Dinner Table program. The willingness of St. Francis of 
Assisi parishioners to volunteer has made this possible. 
The meals are pick-up only with a detailed, safe Covid-19 
protocol in place. Please let us know if you are able to 
assist in this weekly Friday effort. Many jobs require only 
60-90 minutes in the afternoon preparing meal containers 
and delivering those meals to cars during the 4:30 - 5:15 
pm pick-up window. Food preparation and cooking take 
place earlier in the day. In addition, the program needs 
volunteers to bake cookies at home for desserts and others 
to deliver meals off-site to a handful of local recipients. If 
you can volunteer for any of these jobs, please email 
doingoodinc@icloud.com and indicate if you prefer a 
specific activity.  
 
*Recently, an article on IndependentRI.com described this 
project and the cooperation of our Conference and Parish 
with the PDCC in this ecumenical venture. 
 
As one year passes and another begins, we want to humbly 
express our gratitude for your continued support, which 
makes all of this great work possible.   

 

  

  
   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Aඇඇඎൺඅ Bൺൻඒ Sඁඈඐൾඋ 
  

Our Social Outreach Committee is sponsoring their 
annual baby shower during the month of January to 
benefit St. Gabriel’s Call—an outreach of the Office 
of Life and Family Ministry that provides needed re-
sources for women in need.   
  

Following are items that are needed:  Diapers (Sizes 
for new born, 1, 4, 5 & 6), wipes, new born clothing, 
clothing 6-9 months & up; bibs, pacifiers, blankets & 
crib sheets, baby tubs, bottles & sippy cups. 
  

Donations can be placed by the statue of St. Francis in 
the back of the church and there will be receptacles at 
the chapel. Thank you in advance for your generosity. 
  

 
 

Fඈඈൽ Dඈඇൺඍංඈඇඌ ൿඈඋ ඍඁൾ 
Jඈඇඇඒർൺ඄ൾ Cൾඇඍൾඋ:  Jඎඌඍ ൺ   

Fඋංൾඇൽඅඒ Rൾආංඇൽൾඋ 
Please remember we are always 
in need of nonperishable food 
items (no glass or outdated items).  Your donations 
may be placed in the baskets located at St. Francis or 
St. Romuald.  These items will be donated to the 
Jonnycake Food Pantry in Peace Dale.  Thank you 
for your generosity. 

St. Vincent DePaul Society 
Just a reminder that our St. Vin-
cent de Paul chapter here at St. 
Francis needs your help.  They 
ask your help by using their poor 
boxes located in the church and 

chapel so that they can assist those in need in 
our area (Gift cards are accepted).  If you know 
of someone in need of assistance, SVDP can be 
reached at 401-871-8936. Please keep them in 
your prayers!   



IRREPRESSIBLE
K.J. Alexander

To her, she’s just another foster kid.  
To them, she’s the queen
who will save them all.

AVAILABLE NOW!
Scan Here or Visit

https://amzn.to/322DlqT

In God
We Trust.

TO ALL ESSENTIAL WORKERS!
THANK YOU

Helping Veterans and  
Pets Create New  

Beginnings Together

www.PetsforVets.com

Wine Specials
Check out our 2 bottle discounts!

$AVING$ GALORE!!
Geaber’s Liquors

• Easy access off Route 1
• Complete selection
• Volume discounts

783-8313
231 O
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219E (MV)- St. Francis of Assisi, Wakefield	 FOR ADVERTISING INFORMATION CALL: (800) 364-0684 • Bon Venture Services, LLC • P.O. Box 850, Flanders, N.J. 07836	                  inside

Serving 
South 

County 
Families

Since 1863

AVERY-STORTI 
FUNERAL HOME

Peter J. Storti, Michael F. Ryan, 
Joseph A. Notarantonio, Directors

Traditional · Cremation Services · Monuments

783-727188 Columbia Street, Wakefield

Safe, Scenic, Friendly & Affordable
Drive in or Visit us online

www.villageatwordenspond.com

401.792.7107

Nestled in a Peaceful 
Wooded Retreat 

www.averystortifuneralhome.com

Hal’s 
Hometown Citgo         

• Full Accident and Collision Services
• Oil Changes, Tires and Front Wheel 
   Alignments Available

Save 10¢ a gallon at Hal’s 
everyday using this card. 
Apply on-line at 
www.citgorewardscard.com.

Call 1-401-789-0018

171 Old Tower Hill Road 
in Wakefield, RI



T H A N K  Y O U  T O  O U R  A D V E R T I S E R S
Our Weekly Church Bulletin Is Made Possible By Their Continued Support!!

Please Patronize Our Generous Businesses & Let Them Know You Saw Their Ad!

United Together In The Fight Against Bullying ... 
Don’t Just Teach Kindness ... BE KINDNESS!

www.MallorysArmy.org

B L U E O U T B U L L Y N GI

(973) 440-8657 • info@mallorysarmy.org
It’s easy to join our mailing list! Just send your email address by text 
message: Text MALLORYSARMY to 22828 to get started. *

*Message and data rates may apply.

LUNCH, DINNER & SUNDAY BRUNCH
OVERLOOKING NARRAGANSETT BAY

Baptisms · Weddings · Rehearsal Dinners
Post-Funeral Collations

40 Ocean Road, Narragansett, RI
(401) 789-0700

Dale Carlia Shopping Center
667 Kingstown Road

Wakefield
(401) 783-4555

219E (MV)- St. Francis of Assisi, Wakefield	 FOR ADVERTISING INFORMATION CALL: (800) 364-0684 • Bon Venture Services, LLC • P.O. Box 850, Flanders, N.J. 07836	 outside

Colvitto’s
Pizza & Bakery

Specializing In Pizza & Calzones
	 Salt Pond Shopping Center	 South County Commons
	N arragansett	 Wakefield

	 783-8086	 782-2285

AutoCare
CENTER

NORTHUP’S 
Service Center

1892 Kingstown Rd.
782-4280
PEACEDALE

BRING IN THIS COUPON & SAVE $2.00 OFF OUR ALREADY
 LOW PRICED FAST-LUBE OIL CHANGE SERVICE!

THIS IS AN ETERNAL COUPON - GOOD ANYTIME!

Plea
se

Vis
it

FAST-LUBE

W oonsocket
Health & Rehabilitation Centre

Sub-Acute Rehab Services
Alzheimer’s Care
Long Term Care

262 Poplar Street, Woonsocket, RI
WoonsocketHealthCentre.com

(401) 765-2100

N A R D O L I L L O
FUNERAL HOME AND CREMATORY

“Family Owned & Operated Since 1906”
1278 PARK AVENUE · CRANSTON, RI 02910

942-1220
1111 BOSTON NECK ROAD · NARRAGANSETT, RI 02882

789-6300
DIRECTORS

Robert A. Nardolillo, Jr. · David M. Nardolillo · Angelo M. Nardolillo

Tase-Rite
“Home of Angelos Meatballs”

Wholesalers To The Public Of 
Beef, Poultry and Pork

401-783-7300
1211 Kingstown Road · Wakefield, RI

GOD BLESS
AMERICA

364 CARDS POND ROAD · (401) 789-3030
~ Now Open Sundays 12:00 ~


